Honorary Resolution for Michelle Rosier of
The Minnesota Public Utilities Commission

Whereas Michelle Rosier has now ended her service following a distinguished and dedicated
tenure in support of the National Association of Regulatory Utility Commission’s (“NARUC”)
Committee on Electricity and Co-Chair of the Staff Subcommittee on Electricity in multiple
capacities on multiple issues;

Whereas Michelle Rosier could wrangle a stampede of emails and conversation points to draft the
most thorough agendas;

Whereas Michelle Rosier could be counted on to take the most meticulous and concise notes during
leadership calls and full committee calls;

Whereas Michelle Rosier offered insights and thoughtful feedback and support to the Committee
on Electricity during its meetings;

Whereas Michelle Rosier possesses an attention to detail and an understanding of emergent issues
in the energy space which allowed her to organize the most thoughtful staff subcommittee on
electricity webinars, panels, and site tours;

Whereas Michelle Rosier has committed to memory the most intricate of procedural nuances and
has served as a guide on new and puzzling matters before the Committee and the MN PUC;

Whereas Michelle Rosier has devoted considerable time crowdsourcing and Instagram-scrolling
to amass the most complete listing of vegan food offerings from restaurants surrounding the
epicenter of any NARUC policy summit and can be counted on to share plant-forward
recommendations with her colleagues;

Whereas Michelle Rosier has an unparalleled ability to send memes that are appropriate for any
situation;

Whereas Michelle Rosier fearlessly takes on large, complex, and potentially daunting projects.
Her knowledge base on all aspects of interconnections is impressive and continues to grow. In her
first moments at the MN PUC she leapt head-on into a mammoth interconnection project in a true
act of service to the Minnesota Commission and all Minnesotans;

Whereas Michelle Rosier has an encyclopedic knowledge of the MN DIP and MN DIA and can
reference individual sections without need to refer to the source documentation;

Whereas having earned her Bachelor of Arts in Political Science and Philosophy from Hamline
University, St. Paul, MN, and a Master of Public Policy from Harvard’s Kennedy School in
Cambridge, MA, with a focus on Environment and Natural Resources and Regulatory and Industry
Analysis;



Whereas Michelle Rosier has served NARUC with high intelligence, honor, and integrity, now,
therefore be it

Resolved that the Board of Directors of the National Association of Regulatory Ultility
Commissioners, convened at its 2023 Summer Policy Summit in Austin, TX, recognizes,
commends, and thanks Michelle Rosier for her fearless, exhaustive, and principled efforts to
protect the public interest in general, and Minnesota in particular, during her influential tenure as
Co-Chair of the Staff Subcommittee on Electricity, particularly her spirited defense of the interests
of rate payers and the environment in all things electricity, and extends its respect and best wishes
to her, her husband, and their incredibly intelligent cats.

Sponsored by the Committee on Electricity
Adopted by the NARUC Board of Directors on July 19, 2023



